
From: J. Letaw <germanyjess@gmail.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, May 01, 2018 6:42 PM 
To: Planning <Planning@a2gov.org> 
Subject: Ward 5 resident in favor of Lockwood PUD rezoning 

 

 

Hello, 

I can’t be at the meeting this evening, but I wanted to write in to express my strongest support for 

the PUD rezoning application by Lockwood. Their plans for a senior housing community on 

Jackson is both appropriate and timely, given that southeast Michigan’s retiree population is 

predicted to be the fastest-growing sector over the next few decades, and Ann Arbor in particular is 

seeing alumni and grandparents settle in the area at increasing rates. Converting this parcel from 

single-family to PUD for this project is a good use of the land, and a very good location.  

 

I am aware that some of the immediate neighbors have some concerns about the development, and 

as ground zero for the Gellman plume, feel especially besieged. I believe that their fears about water 

and traffic overflows are not borne out by the data; and their concerns about dumpster and 

loading/delivery locations can still be worked out with the developer.  

 

I attended a neighborhood meeting about this development a few weeks ago, and one of the adjacent 

property owners noted that she was able to buy into the neighborhood only through the Habitat for 

Humanity program; she was grateful for a safe and pleasant place to raise her family, but noted that 

neighbors at that time were hostile to the 27 new Habitat homeowners, going so far as to graffiti 

their homebuilding materials. This homeowner said, I can’t imagine denying anyone the 

opportunity that I’ve had to live here like they tried to deny me.  

 

To me, this feels like there are always reasons to say no to new developments, but in this particular 

case, there are many compelling reasons to say yes, and that many of the neighbors are actually 

enthusiastic about having these new neighbors in their community.  

 

I hope you will vote to allow Lockwood to rezone to PUD.  

 

Thank you, 

 

Jessica Letaw  
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